
 

 
 

 
 

               

  

 CONTACT: Lt Jay O’Neill 623 930-2557 

                        Officer Tiffany Ngalula 623 930-3276 

 

 

Colby Brandt Named New Glendale Police Department Assistant Chief 

 

 

GLENDALE, AZ. – Glendale Police Chief Chris Briggs has announced that Colby Brandt will be 

promoted from Police Commander to Assistant Police Chief effective January 18, 2020.  Assistant 

Chief Brandt has served with the Glendale Police Department for nearly 23 years. 

 

“During Assistant Chief Brandt’s 23-year career he has continually demonstrated servant and 

transformational leadership,” said Glendale Police Chief Briggs. “He instills confidence and trust 

not only in those who work for him, but also in our community, and his promotion will provide 

strength and stability in our organization for years to come.” 

 

Assistant Chief Brandt has served in many facets of the organization as a patrol officer, property 

crimes detective, auto theft detective, patrol sergeant, Neighborhood Response Squad Sergeant, 

patrol lieutenant, General Investigations Unit Lieutenant, Gateway Patrol Division commander, 

and until his promotion was the Commander over the Administrative Services Division.  

 

Assistant Chief Brandt received a Bachelor of Arts in Public Administration from Ottawa 

University, and a Master of Science in Legal Studies from Cal U in 2019.  Commander Brandt is a 

graduate of the Federal Bureau of Investigation National Academy (FBINA), Drug Enforcement 

Administration (DEA) Drug Unit Commanders Academy and the AZPOST Arizona Leadership 

Program (ALP).   

 

Prior to his service with the City of Glendale, Assistant Chief Brandt served as a United States  

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

Marine. Commander Brandt has been married for 24 years to his wife and has two children; a son 

and a daughter. 

 

 

### 

 

*Spanish translation available 

 

“The Glendale Police Department’s mission  

is to protect the lives and property of the people we serve.” 

 

Glendale Police Department 

 a proud recipient of CALEA National Accreditation since 2000 


